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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

May 14, 2001

TO:

JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

STATE

Governor Davis released the Budget May Revision today.  Attached are Governor Davis' Press Release and the significant pages from the May Revision.  As noted, the Governor is proposing to defer the transfer from the General Fund into transportation funding of $1.3 billion in 2001-02 and $1.2 billion in 2002-03 in sales tax on gasoline revenues.  Funding for the Traffic Congestion Relief Plan (TCRP) from the sales tax on gasoline will then be extended for an additional two years, to 2007-08.  It is believed that the schedule for projects funded by the TCRP will not "slip" because there is enough cash available over the next two years to keep projects on track.  Significantly, for Los Angeles County and for transportation programs throughout the state, it appears that the Administration is making every attempt to keep the TCRP whole and on schedule.  

 

Government Relations will continue to work with MTA Capitol Planning and other MTA departments to ascertain specific issues related to the May Revision.  In the meantime, if you have any questions on this matter, please feel free to contact Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237.
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